
 
BDTHC Monthly Newsletter – December 2021 

Hi BDTHC Members, 

Here it is Christmas Eve and we woke 
up to a little snow this morning!  
Surprise! Temperature is up some so 
not to bad outside. 

We wish everyone a Very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New 
Year. The Christmas party went well 
with good food and lots of goodies.  
We had 10 members present at the 
party. We welcomed new member Randy 

Vogel to the club. 

Finds of the month:   
Coins:    Randy Vogel--Chain Link Cent 
Misc.:     Mike Mazur 
Jewelry:  Terry Blaisure 

Finds of the Month - Year end drawing:    
Coins:  By Derr 
Misc.:  Pat Bidding 
Jewelry:  Pat Bidding 

New finds of the month will start at the January meeting!  So if 
you have been able to get out to detect bring in your finds. 

Officers for the year 2022 are as follows:  President:   By Derr 
V. President:  George Walko 
Treasurer:  Ron Denman 
Secretary:  Pat Derr 

We will be working on the Clubs open hunt flier as soon as we 
are sure we have the Fire Co. grounds.   

Next meeting will be on January 10, 2022, 6:30 pm at the Forty 
Fort Municipal Building in the Basement.  I hope to see everyone 
there. 

Thats all for now. 
Happy Detecting 
President BDTHC 
By Derr

"The Penn Pointer"


